





transition, and the Principal will share details when they become available. The Districthas
asked the Principal to assemble a “core team” to coordinate the transition.

In response to parent concerns that the District’s past plans have been fluid, the Principal
reiterated that she has been told that ACCESS Academy will be moved to the Holladay site
and the grades K-5 of Pioneer will go to Applegate. (It had been thought that Pioneer high-
school students would go to Marshall, but that is no longer clear.) There is no indication of
any change to this plan; the Principal will share any news if she learns otherwise.

Vice President Catherine Beckett said that she ead he

in mind that could include the Pioneer mlddle-school and hlgh school students if it is
determined that the school needs to stay together. President Jennifer Ellis said that the
Superintendent may make an announcement to that effect at the Pioneer community
meeting tonight (so that that community is the first to learn of it). A PPS Board meeting

scheduled for next Tuesday will likely ratify the changes for ACCESS and Pioneer.

A parent asked whether the Principal and staff were taking normal steps to implement the

move. The Principal responded that there are steps that the District must take before any

work can be done at the school. Nevertheless, some teachers are starting to “purge” S
because they have substantial curricular material in their classrooms. In general, more

work is required by elementary teachers to “take down” a classroom and then set it up in a

new building or room. The Principal expects that a lot of time this spring will be spent on

packing, etc. She thinks that things will start moving very fast after winter break.

Catherine suggested that teachers will likely need the most help in the few days in the
spring immediately after kids are gone for the year. The Principal observed that grading
and report cards have to be done at that time also.

In response to a question about the library, the Principal explained that all the books
(except perhaps about 20 OBOB books) belong to ACCESS (and not to Beverly Cleary).
These books will go with the school; moving them will require a lot of work.

A parent wondered whether the uncertainty about the school’s relocation has caused
additional stress to the students and whether the School Climate Specialist were ableto

address that stress. (Rebecca Budner, a teacher on spemal a33|gnment — TOSA —is the
Specialist.) The Principal clarified that the Specialist i
on Thursdays and in the afternoon on Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays.

The Principal is working with the Specialist on school climate. Operation at the school has
changed somewhat from last year, including new rules at middle-school dances and at
recess (to promote student safety). These changes have been challenging for some
students, and some have objected to the changes. The Climate Specialist is listening to
the students and helping them to understand why the changes were made.

On her days at the school, the Specialist does “cafeteria duty.” The Principal has cafeteria
duty and covers recess once a week. The Specialist did professional development with the
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